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URGENT FIELD SAFETY NOTICE 

(EU Version) 

AtomLab™ 500 Dose Calibrator and AtomLab™ 500Plus Dose Calibrator 

Device Serial Number Range 

AtomLab™ 500 Dose Calibrator 17081557-21062362 

AtomLab™ 500Plus Dose 

Calibrator 

17080651-21061047 

 

September 3, 2021 

Dear Customer/Distributor, 

The purpose of this letter is to advise you that Biodex is issuing a Field Safety and Corrective 

Action Notice the AtomLab™ 500 Dose Calibrator and the AtomLab™ 500Plus Dose Calibrator. 

The recall is revision 2.0.00 through Revision 2.0.08, inclusive.  The Atomlab™ Dose 

Calibrators are intended to measure the activity of a radioactive source of a known isotope. This 

measurement may be for purposes of determining or verifying a radiopharmaceutical dose. 

Reason for the Field Safety and Corrective Action: 

When deleting a previously entered custom isotope, the software deletes the isotope, but not 

the associated dial setting.  Thus, it is possible other stored custom isotopes may then 

have incorrect dial settings. 

The software error is limited to the custom isotope module only and does not affect any other 

module or the 99 preset dial values.  

Risk to Health: 

An incorrect dial setting may lead to an incorrect dose measurement and/or misadministration. 

 

How to recognize software error: 

 Review the dial settings associated with custom isotope and confirm they have not been 

changed.  Compare the measured activity with a dose calibrator from another manufacturer.  
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Actions to be Taken by the Customer/Distributor: 

The error can be immediately corrected by restarting the system.  

 

We recommend that you promptly download new software. The error is corrected in Software 

Revision 2.0.10.  The corrected software upgrade is available as a download from the Biodex 

website at the following link  Atomlab 500 Dose Calibrator Software Update v2.0.10 - Software 

Updates - Nuclear Medicine | Biodex.  System registration is required for download. 

 

To minimize risk of illness or injury, please download the software correction, as soon as 

possible. 

If you have any questions or require any additional information, please contact 

supportservices@biodex.com. 

Competent Authorities 

The appropriate Competent Authorities have been notified of the FSCA. 

Please email us at supportservices@biodex.com to acknowledge receipt of this letter and 

confirm commitment to download the software update.  

  

https://www.biodex.com/nuclear-medicine/products/software-updates/atomlab-500-dose-calibrator-software-update-v2010
https://www.biodex.com/nuclear-medicine/products/software-updates/atomlab-500-dose-calibrator-software-update-v2010
mailto:supportservices@biodex.com
mailto:supportservices@biodex.com
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Acknowledgement of Notice 

I acknowledge receipt of FSCA by signing below.  Alternately, software downloads require 

registration and will also confirm receipt of FSCA.  

 

______________________________________   ____________________________________ 

Name       email 

 

 

_____________________________________ ___________________________________ 

Facility       Atomlab 500 Serial Number 


